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I am in full replanting 

mode,working through 

the Erythronium plunge 

frames with my wee 

helper. Re-potting every 

year is best but with so 

many bulbs in pots and 

containers this is not 

possible so I try to 

replant at least every 

second year. The last 

time I did a major re-pot 

of these plunges was in 

2009 ï the summer of 

2011 was so cold and wet 

that I could not disturb 

the bulbs, 2012 also had 

a wash out of a summer 

but 2013 is making up 

for that as we are having 

something of a heat wave 

with temperatures above 20C most days. In an ideal world all my plunge frames would be well away from trees and 

shrubs but this is not practical in a small garden and as you see we have a Sorbus tree growing adjacent to the 

frames and a hedge running down the side - tree roots are attracted towards the added nutrition in my potting mix. 



 
The roots run through the sand and seem particularly attracted towards the leaf mould that I add to my mix and then 

they rob both the nutrients and moisture intended for the bulbs. 

 

 
In two years this is not a big problem but after four years the roots are becoming larger and I think you can see that 

I would not want to be leaving them for any longer or the roots would get too large to extract from the baskets 

without damage. 



 
The mesh baskets that I use are intended for planting aquatic plants in ponds and have an all over mesh with holes 

of around 1mm. I have three sizes 30cms, 25cms and 20cms and I mostly use the small and middle sized ones. 

 
When replanting the Erythroniums I turn the basket out upside down as invariably the Erythronium bulbs will be at 

the bottom and there is less chance to damage the bulbs coming at them from the bottom. 


